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Headteacher: Mrs K M Ward
  Friday 3rd May 2019
Dear Parents and Children,

Welcome to our Summer Term in Year One. The year really is flying by quickly and I hope we are all rested after our Easter celebrations and holiday. 
In the first half of our term, we will be exploring the topic of ‘The Great Outdoors’ and we will be taking lots of our learning outside to gain a real sense of our immediate outdoor area. We have a campsite set up in our classroom for the children to role-play in and we ask that if anyone has any old camping equipment which could be donated, particularly camping chairs, pots, pans, cutlery or an old stove, we would be very grateful! In Literacy we are using texts such as ‘Where The Wild Things Are’, to spark our imaginations and focusing on securing our spelling, punctuation and grammar in this final term. 
Our Science will focus on Everyday Materials and we will be investigating the best material for a coat; resulting in a fashion show to test if our coats can withstand the elements! In D&T the children will be project planning to build a small scale structure and Geography focuses on human and physical features of a map, alongside seasonal and daily weather changes in the UK. In the second half of our term our topic will switch to ‘Robots’, which will provide us with lots of exciting and engaging activities to end our time in Year One.
RE has now moved on to focus on Baptism and the key question of: Why is Baptism special? We have begun to look at the Christian Faith tradition of Baptism and also Sikhism and we will be visiting the Church and watching a re-enactment of a Baptism with Reverend Neil. This will take place on Thursday 23rd May at 9.15am and we ask if any parents are available to stay and accompany us to the Church, to let me know in advance. Also if you have any photographs of your child’s Christening or from when they were born that you could spare, this will help the children to discuss and relate to the topic in much more detail. 
As discussed at Parents Evening, the Year One Phonics Screening will take place on the week commencing Monday 10th June and will take place throughout the week. This is nothing to worry about and the children are already used to the format and have been producing encouraging work in the preparation stages. Going forward, I will be sending out a piece of Phonics and Writing homework each Friday to be completed for the following Thursday. This will be in a new folder with your child’s name on, so please check their book bags for this and encourage your child to complete this work.
In addition, Maths homework will continue to be set on Mathletics and it is important that you continue to check the Year One Class Page on the school website each week as I do update this with pictures of what the children have been doing and any important news for the week, alongside the weekly Phonics focus. If any parent is having trouble logging in or accessing the online homework, please make me aware and I can assist. It is vital that your child’s homework record is checked daily and any communication is read and signed.
Reading is also a vital part of homework every week. The children should continue to read to you for a short period each day; we enjoy reading your comments in the reading diary. All children will also read at least twice a week, to an adult, in school. Once during guided reading, using a previously unseen text and once sharing their current reading book and responding to questions about it. Reading is monitored in school and a range of other opportunities for reading will be provided through the Literacy curriculum. 
Lastly, our P.E lessons will continue to take place on a Tuesday and Thursday each week so please ensure that your child has their full P.E kit in school at all times and that it is clearly named. We will be going outside for more of our PE sessions so please ensure that your child has pumps which fit them and again have their name inside of each shoe.
If you have any questions or concerns, either jot a note in your son/daughter’s homework diary or book an appointment to see me after school, during our surgery time, which is Wednesday 3.30pm-4pm. Mrs Garner will be pleased to book an appointment for you at the office. 
I look forward to continue to work with you throughout the Summer term.
Many thanks,
H Wall
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